Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes
May 19, 2022
Meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.
Members present were Heather Goodman, Alex Vega, Rachel Stinnett, Roger Henson, and Heather Paulsen.  
Council reviewed the current  agenda.  Alex Vega made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Rachel Stinnett.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed the April meeting minutes.  Roger Henson made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus.
No public comment.
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment:  We currently have 460 students enrolled.
· Updates:
· PTO hosted Teacher Appreciation week for our teachers/staff and did an amazing job.
· Panther Academy students came through to tour MES last week.
· Yearbook sales came to an end. 
· KSA testing wrapped up. Everything with testing ran very smoothly.
· First grade did an amazing job on their play.
· Awards Day went very well. We had a very large number of students sign out after awards day, so sign outs will be handled differently for tomorrow’s field day.
·  Upcoming events:
· 5th Grade Trip to Blazers is on 5/24/22.
· Last day for students is 5/26/22.
· Last day for staff 5/27/22.
Heather Goodman presented to the Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and the General Fund.
Heather Goodman updated the Council on SBDM Election & Members for the 22-23 school year.  
· Congratulations to Alex Vega and Titus Sublett on being elected as parent representatives.
· Teacher elections were held today and votes will be counted tomorrow morning.
Heather Goodman discussed Summer School and the Summer Reading Program with the Council.
· Summer School will run the weeks of June 13th and 20th and July 11th and 18th.
· Enrollment stands at:
· 26-1st graders
· 19-2nd graders
· 17-3rd graders
· 15-4th graders
· 4-5th graders
· Mrs. Baxter has sent students home with books for summer reading along with a goal sheet that can be returned next school year for a prize.
Heather Goodman updated the Council on retentions for the 22-23 school year.  At this time, there is 1 student being retained and with a possibility of 3 others.
Heather Goodman discussed Open Borders Student Enrollment for the 22-23 school year. We currently have the following numbers pending registration:
· 8-1st graders
· 13-2nd graders
· 2-3rd graders
· 1-4th grader
· 4-5th graders
Heather Goodman updated the Council on the Master Schedule for the 22-23 school year. It will be ready for presentation at the June meeting. 
Heather Goodman informed Council that ESSR funds were used to purchase all school supplies needed for students during the 22-23 school year.  
Heather Goodman informed the Council of two classified vacancies for the 22-23 school year. They are for a Special Education Instructional Assistant and the Attendance Clerk.
Heather Goodman informed Council that Open House for the 22-23 school year will take place on August 1, 5:30-7:00.
Heather Goodman informed Council that ESSR funds have been set aside for the use of grade level instructional field trips.
Heather Goodman informed the Council that Starting and Dismissal times will be 7:50-2:50 for the 22-23 school year.
Heather Goodman consulted with the Council regarding the hiring of a classified staff member/Instructional Assistant for the 22-23 school year.  Jennifer Snyder will be joining Dawn Corbin as a PASS IA. 
Heather Goodman informed the Council that Professional Development Dates for the 22-23 are as follows: August 2nd (Math), August 3rd (Kagan), August 4th (PBIS), and August 5th (Balanced Literacy).
Closing Business:
Other Business: None
Council discussed June agenda items - Master Schedule for 22-23.
The next regular scheduled meeting is June 16, 2022 at 1:00 PM in the MES library.
Heather Paulsen made a motion to adjourn; Rachel Stinnett seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 3:58 PM.
___________________________________

___________________________________
Heather Goodman, Principal



Roger Henson, Co-Chair
